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BUENA VISTA COUNTY COALITION 

  
Decat/Community Partnerships for Protecting Children, Buena Vista County Prevent Child Abuse Council and BVCS Early Childhood Iowa

Date: June 15, 2017 Time: 10:00 - 11:00 a.m. Location: 824 Flindt Dr Storm Lake – 
Attendees: Keri Geery, MCAH Coordinator; Pam Bogue, Buena Vista Public Health, Admin; Retta Mitchell Child Care Consultant; Dawn Sickelka, Decat/CPPC; Stephanie King, and Stacy Bee, Head Start/Early Head Start; Cindy Partlow, i-smile Coordinator; Annette Koster BVCS Early Childhood Iowa
Motion by Stephanie K, seconded by Retta M to approve the agenda, a vote was held, motion carries. 




The minutes were sent out prior to the meeting a consensus to approve the minutes as presented. Follow up with Janet Gritten for the bikers Against Child Abuse to present to the group. 
BV County PCA Council

This is the third year of the grant cycle. The next Request for Proposal ICAP and CBCAP grants looking for local collaboration. Review data, go through local CPPC sites, will come out in Dec or Jan.  State level they are doing Strategic Planning to assist in identifying criteria.  
Buena Vista Public Health & Home Care has contract and acts as the Fiscal Agent for the current grant.  Annette K presented a Service Agreement to have with sub-contractors for FY 18.  Pam B made a motion to accept the Service Agreement as written with suggestion made by the group, seconded by Retta M, a vote was held, all in favor. 
Discussed registering this entity with the State of Iowa as a 504.401.  Need to check with the County Attorney.  Pam B was asked to check on this. 

Discussed if the next Request for Proposal allows to write for the Council to have its own 501c3 status. 

CPPC/DCAT UPDATES





Promotional items for promoting messages to parents.  Can be used at events like: Neighborhood Night Out events, school carnivals, etc. Annette K commented she liked the Your Words Matter Choose Wisely. Other messages in the past were around supervision, car safety etc. Message focus on child abuse prevention, contact Dawn in the next week with your ideas.  
At the Regional CPPC Meeting ideas were shared around summer youth collaboration.  Children are able to move from one event to the next, summer school meals partner with the library, and swimming pool. Worked in that community do to the proximity of the locations. May not work in all communities. Encourage coordinated conversations if have idea can look at, would need Board approval. 

DCAT - FY 17 some funding came in from FY 16 Carry Forward.  For FY 18 if anyone is interested in speakers to come to the area contact Dawn S. 
Next Meeting August 17, 2017

Public Input/sharing
	Buena Vista Public Health & Home Care
Keri Gerry, MCAH Coordinator & Pam Bogue, Nurse Administrator


	Keri: Maternal Child Health is provided through a sub-contract through Webster County Health.  Concern prenatal care, visit families, assist with doctor, dentist, breast feeding education, transportation.  One home visit post-partum.  Dental screen, lead screen, dietician, make connections to WIC, Care for Kids, new Medicaid for kids try to get a hold of parents to let them know what is covered. Provide education on EPDST and immunizations. 
Measles up to 75 to 80 cases in Minnesota have had scares but none confirmed in Buena Vista County.  In Minnesota there is an anti vaccination group.  

It is tic season higher numbers due to summer heat.  Use prevention measures, check often, can cause a variety of disease.  

	BVCS Early Childhood Iowa
Annette Koster


	Shared information obtained at the Hunger Coalition meeting, Abundant Harvest group, there is an application available volunteer program called Plant a Row.  The extra produce can be shared to a list of organizations to distribute to families. 
I participated in a conference call on the 4-Ps screening tool.  The 4-Ps Screening Tool implementation would require a training and follow up questions.  Iowa Children and Justice overall picture for state and area prenatal, tobacco higher 45 % continue to use when pregnant. The screening screens for tobacco use, depression, domestic violence. After the training manuals are provided, laminated, pocket, and what is going on if you quit.  Was wondering if there is an interest to look into bringing the training to the area. Head Start and Early Head Start interested, contact Dawn S.

All programs for FY 18 have taken a reduction in funding.  Preschool Scholarship will be limited. If a child’s income is under 100% will refer to Head Start.  Scholarships will be based on income on a need base, serving four year olds first, funding for wrap around services has been removed.  Children attending and receiving funds from a Statewide Voluntary Preschool program are not eligible. Parent and school notification will be after August 18th.  

	Child Care Resource & Referral Child Care Consultant

Retta Mitchell
	Will be attending Playground Safety Training at UNI in July. After training will be able to take to providers and towns (used by child care providers) to give suggestions. Registered and child care providers receiving Child Care Assistance pay need to take the Essentials trainings, most are on track, need to be done by Oct 1. Iowa Child Care Complaint line is available 1-844-786-1296. Calls are taken and relayed onto DHS.  It is to be used to voice concerns in child care homes, licensed centers, not abuse.  Continue to call the DHS Child Abuse Hotline for child abuse concerns. Reminder anyone who is caring for children can legally care for 5 children. 

	Decat/CPPC
Dawn Sickelka


	See Decat/CPPC Updates

	Family Crisis Center

Juana Rodriquez
	

	Family STEPS
Pam Bogue


	Family STEPS Credential review is complete. Seems like went well, many compliments.  A Karen Interpreter is hired.  



	Head Start/Early Head Start
Stephanie King and Stacy Bee


	Taking application at the Gingerbread site.  Operate Early Head Start year round.  Selection letters sent out, list not complete.  Parents will be contacted prior to the start of the year to verify attendance.  Remind parents to keep information up to date so they can contact the family. 

	i-smile 
Cindy Partlow, Webster County

	Attempted to screen all preschool and Head Start children. Setting up a summer program 2nd and 8th grade.  Attending Health Fairs in area.  
Contact information was giving for Tyson, for their health fair.  Attended the Family Fun Night and presented the sugar board demonstration.  

	SALUD


	Pam B commented that SALUD’s website is up it is https://www.salud-stormlake.com/ also have a new Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/SALUDofStormLake/

	United Community Health
	Fundraiser tonight June 15 from 5:00-7:00 Chautauqua Park


 Next Meeting Date: August 17, 2017
